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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 16th January 2006
QUESTION NO. 5
QUESTION:   Councillor Marie Corr
To ask the Manager to give a comprehensive update with respect to the provision of Crèche facilities in both the Jobstown Village Core and within the new Brookfield Community and Youth facility.

REPLY:

The Jobstown Childcare Facility which is within the Jobstown Village Square has not yet been transferred to the Jobstown Childcare Committee as some  matters with regard to the lease have yet to be agreed with the Committee. A draft lease has been forwarded to the Committee for consideration. A meeting between the Council and the Committee is planned for late January to discuss some issues raised by the Committee on the draft lease. It is hoped that the draft lease can be agreed following that meeting.
There are no plans to include a Crèche facility within the new Brookfield Community and Youth Facility currently under construction. There are however discussions ongoing with the Brookfield Childcare Consortium on plans to build a purpose built Childcare facility adjoining the new Brookfield Community and Youth facility. The Council is currently liaising with the consortium with a view to making progress towards an application for capital funding to Pobail (formerly ADM).
